Town and Gown Commission

July 21, 2010

Minutes

Present: Lisa Higgins-Hord (Co-Chair), Jim Gray (Co-Chair), Tony Blanton, Keith Gaines, Peggy Henson, Penny Ebel, Barb Rackers, Mary Kate Fields, Aaron Vaught, Sarah Hermsmeier, Chris King, Paul Grant, Matt Salyer, Kathryn Minton, Craig Hardin.

1. Co-chair Jim Gray began the meeting at 4:02 pm and welcomed members. 
Action: No action taken
2. Minutes of May 19, 2010 meeting reviewed.  
Action: Minutes approved; Motion by Peggy Henson, seconded by Tony Blanton. 
3. LFUCG Director of Planning Chris King provided hand-outs for his presentation re: the Zoning Ordinance Text Changes related to Definition of “Family - Housekeeping Unit”; Guidelines for Interpretation and Enforcement. Mr. King said this document is also available on the LFUCG website (www.lexingtonky.gov).  

· This amendment was a result of meetings with representatives of various entities involved: LFUCG Division of Law; Greater Lexington Apartment Assn. (GLAA); University Area Housing Assn. (UAHA), Student Housing Task Force, Bill Lear, Mike Meuser, Ted Cowan.

· All groups agreed on this text amendment. 
Action: No action taken.
4. Officer Keith Gaines, LFUCG Division of Police updated re: the World Equestrian Games (WEG) and the effect on traffic.

· WEG activities will be located at the Kentucky Horse Park (KHP) and Spotlight Lexington downtown.
· Downtown areas affected: 

· 9/22 – 10/11 Barr St. closed from Lime to District Court parking garage
· 9/24 – Opening Ceremonies - Courthouse Plaza will close portion of Main St.
· 9/26 – Equine parade - Main from Midland – Mill will close that section of Main

· 10/1 – Portions of Main will be closed for concert

· other events might necessitate closings; update at next meeting
· Traffic around the KHP will have temporary closures for both directions of traffic.

· 20 Officers per day will be stationed @ I-75 ramps from 6am -11pm to assist in traffic management.

Action: Penny Ebel will give another update and bring WEG schedules @ August meeting.
5. Mary Kate Fields, Aaron Vaught reported on the upcoming Fusion, in its 8th year, and provided an informational sheet of Project Guidelines and Ideas. They are currently in the process of identifying the areas for August 23, 1010 event.

Action: Mary Kate Fields will email the project info to Maureen Watson, LFUCG Council office, to be forwarded to Commission members and Councilmembers to be shared with anyone who might be interested.

6. Lisa Higgins-Hord reported she will be meeting with Penny Ebel, Mayor’s Office,  and Harold Tate, Downtown Development Authority (DDA) re: doing another block party on Lime as was done for the re-opening of Lime after the recent streetscape project. The planned event will continue downtown to include Transy with hopes of becoming an annual event. The event will involve faculty, staff, students, etc. and be an opportunity to introduce new students and staff to Lexington. 

Action: Lisa Higgins-Hord will work with Quality of Life Subcommittee on this project.
7. Lisa Higgins-Hord and Tony Blanton reported on a meeting with Kim Griffo, Director of the International Town & Gown Assn. based @ Clemson University who would like the city and UK as founding members. Princeton Review named Clemson as #1 Town & Gown relationship. Lisa Higgins-Hord suggested Commission attendance at their conference in Boulder in 2011. 

Action: Commission agreed would be advantageous to join the International Town & Gown Association.
8. Other business: 

· Lisa Higgins-Hord also mentioned Omar Blaik, who collaborated on the book, “The University & Urban Revival: Out of the Ivory Tower and Into the Streets" had been invited by the Gaines Center to speak during their lecture series in February 2011. 
· Tony Blanton said their website is up and running with a link for off site student housing (www.uky.edu/studentaffairs/ocss)
· Keith Gaines said various LFUCG divisions are preparing for school starting again (e.g. Streets/Roads, Code Enforcement, Waste Mgmt.) and the issue of students moving out/in.
· week of July 26-30; 2-3 pick up days in Transylvania Pk., Euclid, Aylesford area; Monday/Friday will do whole area; Wednesday – “knuckle” truck will drive around doing pick-ups
· Police will review areas checking parking signs, yellow curbs, increasing visibility

· around August 11, Police will increase patrols as usual

· coordinate with Fusion doing door hangers, hitting 1500-2000 residents

· around August 25 will continue information blitz
· September 11 is first home football game; will continue program with recycling cans out; alcohol program (no open containers); waste pick-up @ half-time, etc.
Action: 
· Keith Gaines will coordinate with UK Fusion for their door hanger program

· Commission would look into getting copies for members of Judith Rodin book: The University and Urban Revival: Out of the Ivory Tower and Into the Streets (The City in the Twenty-First Century)
9. Meeting adjourned at 5:10pm.
Next Meeting:  August 18, at 4 p.m. at Maxwell Street Presbyterian Church Library. 

